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	Administrative Council

Wellesley College

	
	106 Central Street

Wellesley, Massachusetts  02481-8203


ADMINISTRATIVE COUNCIL MEETING

September 24, 2007

Academic Council Room

11:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.

The meeting convened at 11:05 a.m. by President H. Kim Bottomly.  The minutes of the May 15, 2007 meeting were approved as distributed.

President’s Report
President Bottomly announced the passing of Nancy Tobin, a 16 year Wellesley employee, who retired from her position as Associate Director of the Center for Work and Service. The Council observed a moment of silence in her memory.

The President then updated those present on what she has done since her arrival in August and what she hopes to accomplish this year. She has created two search committees to fill vacancies for the Dean of Students and the Vice President of Resources/Public Affairs. She has met with a wide range of staff members and shared her ideas about the College with individuals and groups with their own ideas. 

She explained the concept of Rational Academic Planning, which first involves creating a vision and agreeing to organize around that vision. She pointed out that Wellesley cannot take its strengths for granted and that we should continue to make improvements in recruiting, preparing students for a global world, hiring and retaining the best teaching faculty in the country, as well as loyal, creative and enterprising administrative staff, who are at the core of the institution. She hopes to articulate academic and administrative strengths and define which initiatives need to move forward and which ones need to be deferred. She plans to develop a template to assist in making these decisions. She would like to see an operating budget that is realistic for the next year and next five years, to include proactive spending. 

Human Resources Update
Eloise McGaw announced the hiring of 38 new administrative staff members since the last meeting of Administrative Council. She introduced those present at the meeting. She commented that close to 35% of Wellesley's administrative employees had been with the College for more than 10 years and 6% over 25 years. Of union staff, 53% have been at the College more than 10 years and 20% over 25 years. She reminded those present with a history at the College that new hires bring new insights, ideas and observations and encouraged us all to listen with open minds and excitement. 

Eloise announced a new eldercare benefit as part of the existing Parents in a Pinch childcare benefit and encouraged staff to read more about this service on the HR website. She also distributed handouts listing upcoming HR and Boston Consortium programs and reminded us that each staff member has the responsibility to develop in his or her job.

Dining Services Update
Jason LaPrade, Director of Dining Services, reported on changes that had taken place during his first four months at the College. He announced successful renovations of dining halls in Beebe and Cazenove Halls, with increased use of these facilities. Melissa Lombardi is now directing the operation at Beebe with a concentration on wellness for athletes. He announced the arrival of Jeff Richardson, formerly of Aerosmith, as the new Campus Center Chef. LaPrade informed Council that the College is making all of its own baked goods in the Claflin kitchen and is running a successful birthday cake program. New extended hours in the Campus Center coffee shop are proving popular as well. Of particular interest to administrative staff is the addition of four new catering options and a new on-line catering ordering system. More information on this program is available on the updated catering web site.

Nominating Committee

Kathi Krajewski announced two vacancies on Administrative Council committees and asked for nominations for the Parliamentarian position and the open seat on the Nominating Committee. She encouraged all staff not currently serving on a committee to consider volunteering.

Information Services Update
Susan Richman reminded staff that October is Cyber Security Awareness Month. All administrative staff should check that their passwords are secure, update virus protection, and replace Ad-Aware on Windows computers with the latest VirusScan spyware module (found in the Anti Virus Updates conference inside the Computing Questions conference on your FirstClass desktop).She encouraged everyone to do regular backups as well. IS will not be publishing the Cyber Security booklet this year in paper form, but it will be posted on Faculty-Staff and Community First Class Conferences. Susan was asked about a recent increase in spam, and responded that spam increases come in waves, with increases coming as spammers find ways around spam blockers and decreases with the development of new blocking software.
Announcements
Mary Ann Hill announced that the College was undertaking a total revision of its web site in collaboration with the consulting firm "Interactive Factory." A committee was in place to oversee the project, which is now in the information gathering phase.  

Steve Smith announced the creation of an Institutional Depository Team to review the state of digital resources on campus and asked staff to let him know about any digital resources they use or share.
The meeting adjourned at 11:50.
Respectfully submitted,

Jennifer Thomas-Starck

Secretary
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